
Phase 2 - Begins late 2020

Traffic lanes will shift to the west side of the corridor to 
facilitate work on the east side of Trafalgar Road.

Phase 3 - Begins mid-2021

Traffic lanes will shift to the east and west sides of the 
corridor to facilitate work along the centre of Trafalgar 
Road. This work will start once Phase 1 and 2 are 
complete.

Anticipated project completion - December 2021

Building a Better Halton

Widening to 6 lanes
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�drinking water

Rendering – Southbound Trafalgar Road lanes north of Leighland Avenue.

Trafalgar Road Improvements
Leighland Avenue to North of Hays Boulevard

NEW BIKE LANE

NEW SIDEWALK

NEW PEDESTRIAN 
BRIDGE
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LIGHTING

NEW CURB
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Phase 1 - Currently under construction (began 
December 2019)

Temporary traffic signals have been installed and traffic 
lanes have shifted to the east side of the corridor. Work is 
underway on the west side of Trafalgar Road, including:

•	 road widening;
•	 watermain installation;
•	 stormwater management 

infrastructure (see 
Image 1);

•	 sidewalk and curbs;

•	 pedestrian bridge north 
of Leighland Avenue 
(see Image 2);

•	 landscaping;
•	 streetlighting; and
•	 bike lanes.

Image 1: Infiltration trenches, which help collect stormwater runoff, are 
installed south of Upper Middle Road.

Image 2: New pedestrian bridge is under construction north of 
Leighland Avenue.

We’re making progress!
We've continued work on the improvements to Trafalgar Road 
and are pleased to share an update on our progress since we last 
communicated to you in December.

More than 60,000 commuters rely on this corridor every day 
and these improvements are vital to keeping the road safe and 
motorists, cyclists, pedestrians and transit users moving.

Construction work is happening in three phases during the 
project:

We will be providing regular updates on our 
progress. Please visit halton.ca to sign up and get 
this newsletter and notices by email.



Subscribe to get notices and this newsletter by email

PW-2017956

Rendering – Sheridan College at Ceremonial Road.

Stay connected as we build a better Trafalgar Road

Visit the Trafalgar webpage to find project information

Use our online map to see projects across the region

Never miss an update!
To provide residents with up-to-date information in a convenient 
and sustainable way, all future updates will be delivered by 
email. Visit halton.ca to learn more about this project or other 
Regional improvements:

Planning ahead for construction impacts
Trafalgar Road is one of the busiest corridors in the region and we 
understand that construction may cause some delays for daily road 
users. Here are some ways that we are keeping residents informed 
during construction:

•	 Electronic signs enabled by Bluetooth technology are posted 
throughout the Trafalgar corridor (at Leighland Avenue, Upper 
Middle Road and Dundas Street) to provide commuters with  
up-to-date travel times to help plan your commute.

•	 Some work may be required at night or on weekends to safely 
complete technically challenging construction operations and 
minimize impacts during peak travel periods. Night work will 
be an occasional occurence. Information will be posted on the 
Trafalgar webpage and social media.

•	 Residents who may be impacted by any waste, water supply 
or other construction-related disruptions will receive letters in 
advance.

•	 As a reminder, two lanes of traffic in each direction will be open 
during peak travel hours. The Region will share further updates on 
Phase 2 and Phase 3 lane shifts in the future.

Email accesshalton@halton.ca or call 311 with any 
questions about the project or to connect with our 
Construction Ambassador

It is about investments in infrastructure, service delivery 
improvements and building complete communities that maintain 
the high quality of life that residents expect and enjoy.

Thank you for your patience as we build a better 
Trafalgar!

@RegionofHalton

/RegionofHalton

There's more! You can also:

/RegionofHalton

Building a better Halton is 
about more than construction

Or follow us to get the latest updates:
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COVID-19 update: Contractors performing work 
on behalf of the Region have been encouraged to 
implement the necessary precautions, procedures 
and physical distancing measures that meet the 
guidelines set out by the Province and Public Health. 
For more information, please visit halton.ca.

Project map


